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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2014/3625/P

 Address:           8 Lindfield Gardens    NW3

Description:      Basement and Gr. Fl extension.

Case Officer:
  Nanayaa Ampona                                                  Date  24 June 2014 

We note that this application follows previous proposal 2013/4006/P, refused, and that the applicants state that revisions have been made to address the grounds for refusal.  We see that the extension has been pulled back from the side boundaries for this reason.

It is clear however that the implications of the proposed basement excavation and associated construction do not take proper account of the adjoining structures of houses Nos 6 or 10, or that of the upper parts of No 8.

The Basement Impact Assessment appears to address these issues, though somewhat perfunctorily, but full analysis of the assumptions and calculations made by the applicants’ engineers shows a number of fundamental flaws.  These are all detailed in the report commissioned by a neighbour from Stephen Stark, Chartered Engineer, dated 23 June 2014; you will have been copied this, and there is no need for us to repeat its conclusions here.

In essence, the applicants have not taken the necessary basic steps to examine the likely consequences of the excavations on adjoining properties, or the upper part of No.8 not in the ownership of the applicant, and that significant potential risks exist of severe damage to them.  This is one of the basic purposes of Policies  DP23 and 27; they are not satisfied.

It is clear that the assessment made in the BIA that such potential damage would be “very slight”, measured on the Burland Scale, is extremely optimistic, and not justified by the facts.

Please refuse.

